Much Woolton Catholic Primary School Newsletter 2 19/10/18

Photographs

Individual and family photographs were taken today by Kittle. We will receive the proofs after half term and any purchases should be made via the Kittle website.

Whilst the photographers were here they also recreated our own school version of the Terracotta Army which we will put on our website.



KEY DATES FOR THE DIARY

School Opens Mon 29 Oct

Knotty Ash v Girls Tue 30 Oct 3.15pm

Football team

(Away)

Class 13 Wed 31 Oct 9.00am

Assembley

Flu Vaccines Wed 31 Oct

EYFS, Y1, 2, 3, 4 &

5

EYFS Multisports Wed 31 Oct 1pm

competition

ICECATS Fri 2 Nov 9.15am &

meeting for parents

3pm

Great attendance and being on time each day is a must for all children if they are to progress academically.



Can we please remind parents that children will not be allowed to leave school early unless they have proof of a medical appointment.

End of Term Percentages

Class 1	98.2%
Class 2	98.1%
Class 3	97.4%
Class 4	95.6%
Class 5	97.7%
Class 6	97.4%

Class 7	95.9%
Class 8	98.4%
Class 9	98%
Class 10	98.1%
Class 11	96.6%
Class 12	97.7%
Class 13	96.7%
Class 14	98%

Sporting Success

Our Y2 Football team competed in a tournament at Liverpool Academy and were undefeated.

They now proceed to the City finals.

The Year 5 and 6 Boy's Football team played Childwall in the league and drew 2 - 2.

Well done to all who have represented the school this half term.



After School Clubs:

Netball Training

Year 5 and 6 girls netball training takes place every Tuesday from 3.30 –4.30pm with Mrs Wilson

Football Training

Years 5 & 6 boys and girls football training takes place every Thursday from 3.30- 4.30pm with Mr Simpson, Mr Hogg and Mr Hathaway.

KS1 Dance Club

Every Friday from 3.30 –4.30pm with Miss Ralston.

Change For Life

Every Tuesday 3.30 –4.15pm with Mr Hathaway.

PTA NEWS

PTA Dates

Welcome night meeting in the	Wed 7 Nov	8.00pm
Meeting Place	Wed 14 Nov	
Children own clothes day Chocolate donation for Christmas fair	Fri 23 Nov	
Children own clothes day Bottle donation for Christmas fair	Fri 30 Nov	
Christmas fair	Sat 1 Dec	



ICECATS will be in school on Friday 2 November Parents will be invited into school at 9.15am and 3.00pm.

They will be working with new staff and our EYFS children.

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to you with regards to the ICE CATS Program.

Your school has decided to use the program to help support staff and children in school to learn how to respond to evacuation and lockdown procedures. These are things that new legislation requires schools should be planning for and implementing...

I am a Liverpool resident with children of my own, my youngest being of reception age. I have been in school governance for fifteen years and I am fortunate to have a background in security and education. I have use my experience to create a simple 30minute lesson that is a fun and active P.E. lesson, it works with curriculum and teaches children to respond to guidance in a worst case scenario situation.

Whilst as a parent myself, I understand the dangers we face in modern society and the very real threat we are under. I acknowledge the chance of this happening here in school is very slim, but ... What If...!!!

By teaching young children and adults to respond, with simple commands and signals they will become second nature and may very well save lives. They are a life skill that can be used in any environment outside school, but also in any country you may visit.

I would like to stress that at no point are guns, knives, bombs or terrorism mentioned in the training with children unless it is age appropriate. But should children have questions about their safety they will be answered appropriately or privately with teachers and parents.

As a parent I entrust the safety of my children to the school they are assigned and believe that school is an extension of my family that they will care for my children with their safety and care being the utmost priority alongside education.

I understand parents and carers feel unsure of this situation and guidelines currently available and I believe that transparency of the program is of the utmost importance, I will be available at school on Friday 2 November at 9.15am to 9.45am and 3pm – 3.30pm to deliver information regarding this program.

Kindest regards
Jo Carter
Executive Director
ICE CATS PROGRAMME